
 

MINUTES FROM THE FIB RULES & REFEREE COMMITTEE (RRC) MEETING  

Date: 18 June 2024 

Place: Online 

Egil Larsen (NOR)  
Pär Billsmon (SWE) 
Kevin Bowen (USA) 
Roman Popikov (RUS) 
 
Not present: 
Petri Kuusela (FIN) 
                                                                                                               

ITEMS 
- Referee clothing – we will need more sponsors for additional clothing, but we do have a 

sponsor for 20 referee jackets with a corporate logo on the back. These will likely stay in 
the green color (TBD). 

- After further discussion, the RRC has taken an additional look at the proposal from 
Czech Federation for a possible new set of indoor rink bandy rules (short bandy) and it is 
our revised opinion this should be brought into the FIB rulebook at this time as we feel 
this is important for the development of new bandy countries that do not have access to 
full size bandy rinks. 

- Black ball – if there is a decision to use black bandy balls, we recommend these should 
only be used for bandy matches that are played indoors where there is good lighting, and 
should not be used for outdoor games. Overall we do not recommend using black balls. 

Next RRC meeting 11 TBD. 

End of meeting. Notes: Kevin Bowen 

 

Egil Larsen (NOR)  
Pär Billsmon (SWE) 
Kevin Bowen (USA) 
Petri Kuusela (FIN) 
Roman Popikov (RUS)                                                                                                                     


